From: Jared Earland, Hannah Linser-Wilder and John Linser-Wilder:

To: Casts & Crews of Macbeth,

Thank you for auditioning and/or interviewing for *Macbeth*. We, the directors of Anderson Theatre & Film, truly appreciate the time, dedication, and effort that you put into this process. Creating the cast and crew lists has involved some very difficult decisions for us. Know that we take each individual's audition, interview and callback as a testament to their goals as a theatre artist. We have built a cast and a crew that best meets the needs of these shows, and are excited to begin the rehearsal process!

The first rehearsal for *Macbeth* is Monday, November 9th, from 6:00 - 9:00 p.m. This meeting will be virtual--look for a link on the Anderson Theatre website. You are required to attend for informational purposes and to begin the process of creating a superior production.

There is a virtual parent meeting this same night as well. Inform your parents that the meeting will be at 8:00 pm. They should attend so they can to receive information about your, and their, participation in the production.

NOTE

You MUST fill out your Conflict form ONLINE before this meeting, **AND** you and your parent MUST sign both the **Theatre Expectation** and **FHSD Extracurricular Permission** forms ONLINE before this meeting.

Links to these forms can be found on the website: www.AndersonTheatre.com.

If you haven't already signed up for Virtual Stage Management, you can do so now. Go to: www.stagemanagement.com and join our group by using the password: ahstheatre. Then create your profile, remembering to enter your name as you wish it to be listed in the program and a current Cell phone number. Do NOT enter a nickname, and DO NOT enter your birthday. You must create an account in VSM in order to receive your schedule and other vital information.

If you have any additional questions, please contact Mr. Earland at <u>jaredearland@gmail.com</u> or Ms. Linser-Wilder at <u>HannahLinserWilder@foresthills.edu</u>.

Thank you, again, for your participation in this production. We look forward to working with you!

-Hannah Linser-Wilder, Jared Earland, and John Linser-Wilder